

Metropolitan Board of Directors

James Davis, Chair
Shaunta Vaughn, Secretary
Suzanne McLaughlin, Treasurer
Matt Geary, Finance Chair
Michael Sachtleben, Governance Chair
Tiffany Butcher, Development Chair
Richard Dyer, Marketing Chair
Nycal Anthony-Townsend, HR Chair
Andre Wright, Safety Chair
Trevor Stanley, At Large
Gabrielle Webster, President & CEO

Martin Alloy Patty Perkins Andringa Mallik Angalakudati Bernita Bailey Kenneth Edmonds Will Ferris Zara Roberts Gerald Stephen Greer Erica Gordon Katz Michael Locksley Tamla Olivier Todd Pearson Dennis Perkins Stanley Porter Lacy Rice Randy Sheppard Gretchen Stroud Sadhvi Subramanian Cyril Wallace

Regional Presidents:

C.J. Wesby, Jr. *Alexandria*

Michael Dearden Fairfax County

Barry Hudson

Prince George's County

Jerome Johnson
Prince William County

Jason Lilly District of Columbia

Wayne Johnson Montgomery County Dear Friend of Jelleff Boys & Girls Club,

This is an urgent appeal, please read this entire message.

We need to bring to your attention that the 1,500 Club kids who come to the Club over 31,000 times a year will **NOT** have a place to go <u>after school</u> or <u>during the summer</u>. After 70 years of service to area youth, this is tragic for those that call the Jelleff Boys & Girls Club their second home.

We need your help - URGENTLY!

Although previously supportive of Boys & Girls Clubs of Greater Washington (BGCGW), the District of Columbia's City Council and the Office of the Mayor are currently under the false presumption that there is no longer a need to fund Jelleff in 2024 because the facility will be "offline" for renovations.

While Jelleff is undergoing much-needed renovations, the budget allotment is critical to secure a temporary facility for the kids to go while Jelleff is not accessible.

BGCGW was informed last week that funding for Jelleff was not included in the FY2025 Department of Recreation budget. The end of this operational funding means that BGCGW would not have the funding to continue operating at Jelleff beginning on October 15th 2024.

It is imperative that we convince the City Council and the Office of the Mayor to restore funding for the Jelleff Club.

Here's how you can help - make a call, send an email ASAP!

Please contact your elected official and demand that the city restore funding for Jelleff immediately so that we can secure a safe place for our kids while the new facility is being built. Contact:

City Council Chairman, Phil Mendelson:

PMendelson@dccouncil.gov

(202) 724-8032 @ChmnMendelson

Mayor Muriel Bowser:

Muriel.bowser@dc.gov

(202) 727-6979 @MurielBowser



Council Members At-Large

Kenyan R. McDuffie	Anita Bonds
Email: KMcduffie@dccouncil.gov	Email: ABonds@dccouncil.gov
Telephone: (202) 724-7772	Telephone: (202) 724-8064
@CM_McDuffie	@AnitaBondsDC
Robert C. White, Jr.	Christina Henderson
Email: RWhite@dccouncil.gov	Email: CHenderson@dccouncil.gov
Telephone: (202)-724-8174	Telephone: <u>(202) 724-8105</u>
@CMRobertWhiteDC	@chenderson

Council Members

Council Members	
Brooke Pinto (Ward 2)	Trayon White, Sr.
Email: <u>bpinto@dccouncil.gov</u>	Email: twhite@dccouncil.gov
Telephone: (202) 724-8058	Telephone: (202)724-8045
@CMBrookePinto	<u>@trayonwhite</u>
Brianne K. Nadeau	Matthew Frumin
Email: bnadeau@dccouncil.gov	Email: mfrumin@decouncil.gov
Telephone: (202) 724-8181	Telephone: (202) 724-8062
<u>@BrianneKNadeau</u>	<u>@MattFrumin</u>
Janeese Lewis George	Zachary Parker
Email: jlewisgeorge@dccouncil.gov	Email: zparker@dccouncil.gov
Telephone: (202) 724-8052	Telephone: (202) 724-8028
<u>@CMLewisGeorgeW4</u>	<u>@CMZParker5</u>
Charles Allen	Vincent C. Gray
Email: callen@dccouncil.gov	Email: vgray@dccouncil.gov
Telephone: (202)724-8072	Telephone: (202) 724-8068
<u>@charlesallen</u>	<u>@VinceGrayWard7</u>

Not sure what to write or say when you call? It's simple...

"I am reaching out to implore that the City Council and the Office of the Mayor restore funding for the Jelleff Boys & Girls Club in Georgetown. Even while the Club is being renovated, those 1,500 kids need a safe and supportive place to go after school and during the summer. Disrupting the lives of our kids will only destabilize those families and require interventions that the city will ultimately have to pay for. Let's get ahead of that. **Restore the funding for Jelleff today** – it's good for Georgetown and it's good for D.C.!

In closing, the Jelleff Boys & Girls Club has given to so many. With your help, we can continue that legacy. Please call or send an email and make a difference TODAY! There is no time to waste.

Exemple Welnte.

#ForOurKids!

Gabrielle Webster President & CEO

Boys & Girls Clubs of Greater Washington

4103 Benning Road, NE | Washington, DC 20019

Gwebster@bgcgw.org